
	

INFORMATION BULLETIN 
 
Date: March 12, 2020 
 
Subject: Effective immediately Hockey Canada sanctioned activities for the 2019-2020 season 
are cancelled 
 
Hockey New Brunswick has been advised by Hockey Canada that the Hockey Canada Board of 
Directors has voted to cancel all Hockey Canada sanctioned activities for the remainder of the 
2019-2020 season, effective immediately as a result of the impact of COVID-19. 
 
This decision is unprecedented and was made for the health, safety and well-being of the 
membership. 
 
Hockey New Brunswick will continue to work with Hockey Canada and our medical experts to 
continue to provide information as it becomes necessary. We understand there will be many 
questions around this decision and we ask for your patience as we work towards resolving those 
questions. 
 
Regards, 
 
Nic Jansen        Todd Pye 
Executive Director       President  
Hockey New Brunswick       Hockey New Brunswick 
 
 


